
 
 

A Message From the District Governor 

 

Billboards about Lions everywhere beginning March 7th.  “WE WANT YOU.  

Join the Lions Club Today”!  There will be a total of 18 billboards in six central 

Pennsylvania counties for a month, including York, Adams and Cumberland 

counties. Isn’t it great to be a Lion? Now, let’s use this opportunity to reach 

out to others to join us in service. Where you can, take pictures at or near the 

billboards. Post them on your Facebook page. Let people know your club is 

looking for more hands to do the work. Give them a phone number or email 

address so they can contact you. Then set up an event they can attend and 

learn about Lions. 

Let’s do it now.  

Let’s make it fun.  

Let’s show these prospective members the service we do in our communities and ask for their ideas 

about other services that are needed. 

Having said that, you certainly know that there are other ways we can grow the number of Lions in 

central Pennsylvania and District 14C. As I have traveled throughout the District this year, I see 

expanding or newly developing communities that include hundreds of new homes. Many of those 

areas are not represented by local Lions Clubs. We will be attempting to re-establish a Lions Club in 

the New Cumberland area that sits on the shared border of Cumberland and York Counties later this 

month. If you reside in that area and want to help in some way, please let me know. I’ll keep everyone 

abreast of our efforts. 

Along with you, I am looking forward to the first colors and activity of spring. I wish the best for you 

and your family. May we as Lions know and reach out to those in need in or communities! 

Sincerely and in Service from the Heart, 

DG Dan 

District 14C Lions 

anitadan@embarqmail.com 
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A Message From the 1st Vice District Governor 

 
Fellow Lions, Lioness/Lions and Leos: 
 
Here we are “Marching” into the 4th quarter. The ball is on the 10 yard line and 

we have possession of the ball with 15 minutes to play. Did you attend the 

Team meeting at this past Cabinet meeting in Manchester? It was filled with 

lots of good news and ideas on how we can finish the year. It was great to see 

so many Lions in attendance. At this Cabinet meeting, I was “adequately” 

nominated        for the position of District Governor for District 14-C, 2022 to 

2023. I’ve just recently started my District Governor training put on by Lions 

International via ZOOM since the “in person” training was canceled again this 

year due to COVID. The third state council meeting is now history. It was held 

here in York and PDG Dennis Cope and his team got rave reviews for 

planning and executing one of the best meeting formats ever!. Don’t forget, please consider attending 

this year’s District Convention which will be held in York on April 23rd @ the Wyndham 

Gardens..There will be something for everyone!! 

 

There is a LCI publication that every Lion should read. “The Art of Recognition,” which details how 

important it is to celebrate and recognize the accomplishments of our members. The satisfaction of 

knowing what we have accomplished and recognition of our efforts helps keep us motivated. Be sure 

to take time to celebrate and pat yourselves on the back for jobs well done. There are numerous 

award plaques, certificates, and pins are available on the LCI website and in addition many Clubs 

have designed their own. I can show you an example of one if you’d like. 

 

By now you’ve started compiling your list of Club Officers for next year. We build for the future by 

nominating and electing our officers, but it seems many of our clubs struggle to find members who 

are willing to take on these responsibilities. Why??  

Lack of time? 

Lack of confidence? 

Lack of skill?  

Then let me assure you that there are plenty of resources and mentors, both within your club and 

outside of your club, to help prepare and guide you as you take on the responsibilities of being a Club 

officer. The training offered by our District GLT is second to none. District 14C has a reputation of 

excellence when it comes to training. Our motto is “We Serve.” and that word “Serve” includes the 

willingness to accept the challenge to volunteer and serve your Club and its members at a higher 

level. I encourage you to take a step of faith. You won’t be disappointed. 
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A Message From the 1st Vice District Governor con’t 

 

If your Club is interested in the PA Lions Kentucky Disaster Team trip, PDG Dennis Cope and I are 

willing to come to a Club meeting and do a 25 / 30 minute presentation. Just let us know and we can 

check our availability. 

 

Club Secretaries - You should expect an email from me sometime this Month with a preliminary DG 

Club visitation schedule. I’d appreciate you looking at and verifying the date for your Club ASAP. 

 

THANK YOU for your Service and for all you do in your Communities, the Commonwealth of PA and 

around the world. Thank you for allowing me to be a part of this Lions journey. I am truly blessed. 

 

Again, I end this newsletter article with this quote from our International President (Doug Alexander). 
 

“Service to others is the rent we pay for the space we occupy here on Earth.” 
 

Let’s Roar! 
 

Yours in SERVICE,  

1st VDG Lion Keith Shoff 
kkshoff@comcast.net 
Cell # 717-309-9684 
Home # 717-927-6812   
 

  

mailto:kkshoff@comcast.net
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A Message From the 2nd Vice District Governor 

 

March has always been a month of hope for me. With spring comes new growth 

all around us and a sense that we have another chance. At the cabinet in 

February, we got a chance to see a glimpse of that new growth in the fantastic 

PEACE Poster winning entries for our District. The young students were 

present to share their drawings and their heartful feelings expressed in colorful 

posters, all promoting PEACE. Thanks to Lion Patti Hullmann for a fine job. 

 Personally, I am amazed by these young 6th and 7th   students, as   I think 

back to my 6th grade days and recall struggling to open my backyard gate just 

to get out of my yard.  

 

Mr. Bruce Bartz delivered a deeply personal message to the audience, regarding suicide and the 

need to share the message “That it is okay, not to be okay”.  

 

The website https://bartzbrigade.com/ provides information regarding services, events, and 

information to help raise awareness regarding Mental Health and the need to reduce the stigma, 

which often prevents people from seeking and receiving assistance.  

At the meeting, I was able to present PDG Dennis Cope and 1st VDG Keith Shoff with a “Starfish” 

Award for making a difference for their service to the disaster victims of Kentucky. They both also 

receive an award from the International President for their service. It should also be noted that the 

clubs of District 14-C provided nearly $10,000 to purchase needed items that in part create the need 

for two tractor trailers to deliver the much-needed supplies to Kentucky. Thanks to PDG Dennis Bell 

and PDG Steve Shipman for shopping and the Lowes for their support and cooperation. “Where 

There is Need, there is a Lion”, in this case Lions Helping Lions.  

2ndVDG Marty Zimmerman 

https://bartzbrigade.com/
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State Council Meeting a Success 

District 14-C hosted the State Council of Governors on February 4 and 5 at the Wyndham Garden, 
York.  By all accounts, the weekend was a great success and enjoyed by all who attended.  One of 
the highlights of the weekend was the Friday evening hospitality, which featured a corn hole 
tournament.  Each district had a team competing for bragging rights.  District 14-D came out on top 
and won the coveted corn hole trophy. We also raised $3,000 for LCIF, due in large part to the raffle 
of a set of corn hole boards made and donated by Second Vice District Governor Michael Scheaffer 
from District 14-D.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2VDG Amy Tompkions, 14-E, and 2VDG Michael Scheaffer, 14-D, compete in the State Council 
Meeting corn hole tournament. 

 
PDG Kerry McKnight, our district and state LCIF Coordinator, is pictured with 2VDG Michael 
Scheaffer, who made and donated this set of corn hole board for a raffle which raised over $2,000 for 
LCIF. 
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Another highlight was the food packing service project, which resulted in 3,000 meal kits being 
delivered to Hearts of Hope food pantry in York.   
 

 
 
 

 

 
 A week after the event, we were still receiving compliments from Lions who attended the 
Spring Symposium.  Here are some comments from written thank you notes we received: 

- “… in all of the Council hospitality events that I have attended, yours was the most fun and 
entertaining of any.”  International Director Larry Edwards 

- “Congratulations on a great State Council meeting and weekend … I heard people comment 
about how nice the Friday evening get-together was.  We could actually hear each other and the 
games were fun.”  Lion Judy Miller, wife of PID Robert Miller 

- “The registration, meals, meetings and especially hospitality was great.”  Past Council Chair Terri 
Kodgis 

 The weekend could not have been a success without the efforts of a great team of volunteers.  
Approximately 30 Lions helped us host our guests from across the state.  We are grateful to everyone 
who gave their time to make this event a success! 
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District Disaster Relief Program 

The Disaster Relief Program (DRP) is a focus program of the Lions Clubs International Foundation 

(LCIF).  The DRP can be used by Lions Clubs to reach out and touch their communities and to get 

the Lion’s name and logo out in front of the public. Lions International DRP focus on four areas. 

• Disaster Preparedness – plan and prepare for future disaster 

• Emergency Assistance – immediate assistance after a disaster  

• Community Recovery – support for short-term cleanup and repair efforts 

• Major Catastrophe – larger scale assistance for long-term projects  

The DRP affords clubs the opportunity to work with community leadership, private businesses, and 

others to prepare for and respond to the unforeseen disasters and events.  So why not use the DRP 

by getting involved with an already established local program or coordinate and begin a new program 

based on one of the monthly focuses.  If you have questions or want to learn more; please reach out 

to the DRP Chairperson, Ray Highlands at carlislelionray@comcast.net. 

March’s Readiness Focus 

It’s Not Luck! – The “It’s Not Luck” campaign contains safety and preparedness messages you can 
share on your social media channels. You can either copy these messages directly or customize 
them to reach your audience. 

To be used throughout March, in association with St. Patrick’s Day, the campaign asserts that 

no one should rely on luck when it comes to being prepared for disasters and emergencies. Don’t 

leave disaster prep to chance. 

The First Steps to being Prepared: 

• Know your risk for the area where you live and work. 

• Make a plan to lessen the impact of those risks. 

• Build a kit to be ready for disasters and emergencies. 

Spring and Flood Safety – Flooding is a temporary overflow of water onto land that is normally dry. 
Floods are the most common natural disaster in the United States. Failing to evacuate flooded areas 
or entering flood waters can lead to injury or death. 
Floods may:  Flood Information Sheet (PDF) 

• Result from rain, snow, coastal storms, storm surges and overflows of dams and other water 
systems. 

• Develop slowly or quickly. Flash floods can come with no warning. 
• Cause outages, disrupt transportation, damage buildings, and create landslides.  

Spring Cleaning and Home Safety – Cleaning out for the spring, don’t forget about fire safety.  

Focus on Fire Safety: Spring Cleaning and Fire Safety (fema.gov) 

Readiness focuses make a great club program or discussion for a meeting. 

  

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/give-our-focus-areas/disaster-relief
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_wRjakW3t8w31.jpg.pdf?v=1
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_I8MDDEcLlSJ3.jpg.pdf?v=1
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_YlaGqCGQ9k95.jpg.pdf?v=1
mailto:carlislelionray@comcast.net
https://www.ready.gov/its-not-luck
http://www.ready.gov/be-informed
https://www.ready.gov/plan-for-locations
http://www.ready.gov/plan
http://www.ready.gov/kit
https://www.ready.gov/floods
https://www.ready.gov/sites/default/files/2020-03/flood_information-sheet.pdf
https://www.usfa.fema.gov/downloads/pdf/focus/apr_2015_spring.pdf
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Caption This Photo!! 

 

 

Here is the March entry in our Caption This Photo Contest. We’re looking for the funniest caption of 
this photo of District Governor Dan and District 14-T Governor Peggy Hummel. Send your entries to: 
stewartstownlions@protonmail.com. Entries must be received by March 25, 2022 to be considered. 
 

We need photos of Lions in order to continue this feature. 
 
If you have a photo that would be fun for the caption contest, send it as well to the above email. 
February’s Caption Contest winner is further down in the newsletter. 
  

mailto:stewartstownlions@protonmail.com
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Leader Dog Puppy Raiser 

Robbie Teal 

 

Killian is now 70.6 pounds, but still thinks he can snuggle in your lap. I will sit on the floor with him in 

the evenings while watching TV and massage his back and ears. Then after a while he will roll over 

for his belly rubs. Belly rubs are the best! I 

swear that he actually smiles. The reason I sit 

on the floor to give special attention to Killian 

is because as a Puppy Raiser we must train 

the puppies to stay off the furniture, because 

the new owner of a fully trained Leader Dog 

may not want the dog on their furniture. If they 

do allow dogs on the furniture, such as the 

couch or the bed, then they can encourage the 

dog to come up onto the furniture. It is much 

easier to train a dog to come up onto the 

furniture if it’s been trained to stay off, than it is 

to train a dog to stay off the furniture once it 

has been allowed to be on it. One of the 

Puppy Raiser from Leader Dog shared how 

she discourages her puppies from getting on 

the couch by buying several clothes baskets 

from the Dollar Store, turning them upside 

down and sit them on the couch. If she wants 

to sit down, she removes one. I think this is a 

great method that teaches the puppy his place 

is on the floor, not the furniture.  

This isn’t to say that Leader Dog Puppies don’t push the envelope with trying to get on the furniture. 

Especially when they hit their “teenage months”, which is between 6 to 11 months of age. They will 

pretend to not understand a given command, even though they knew it at 5 months old, or will not 

listen to you, but if someone else gives them a command, they do it instantly. Once they hit about 11 

months, a light bulb goes off and they are back to being very obedient and listen to every command.  

Here’s an example of what I encountered with Killian recently. I came out of the bathroom after my 

shower one morning to find Killian on my bed, which surprised me.  
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 I said, “Killian, get off the bed.” 

 He ignores me.  

 “Killian, OFF the bed.” 

I get the look, and then slowly he moves to the side of the bed. Giving me “the look” he slowly slides 

one front paw down to the floor. 

 “Killian, off the bed now.” 

 I get the look as if he was saying, “Are you sure?” And then he slowly slides the other front 

paw on the floor.  

 “Killian, on the floor.” 

 “Are you sure? I was quite comfortable here.”    

 “Killian off, now” And a rear paw slowly slides of the bed. 

 “This is your last chance. I can still crawl back up on the bed.” 

 “Killian! Off now!”  And as slow as a snail, slides his backside and last paw off the bed. He 

stands there with his big brown eyes and pouts. Oh, those teenage months! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Place Your Club’s Activities in this Newsletter! 
 

Submit your items to Editor Carl Birkmeyer: stewartstownlions@protonmail.com 

 

Limit your items to no more than one page. 

Submit articles in PDF or Word format. Please don’t just write your article in the 

body of an email. 

Name your pictures! 

Include your name and club’s name in your email. 

Submit it by the 25th of the month preceding publication. 
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Spring is just around the corner!  

and so are Beacon Lodge Work Weekends 

k  

We are looking for Lions to come help with our Spring Work 
Weekends. Lions are welcome to come the evening before to get a 
good night’s rest before the start of the work weekend. Lions will be 
housed in the Adult Camp. 

Please share this message with the Lions Clubs in your district!  
Sign up soon…only 50 spaces per weekend available. 

Please contact Casey Carver, Director of Operations to sign up. 

dirop@BeaconLodge.org  

(814) 542-2511 Ext. 145 

mailto:dirop@beaconlodge.org
tel:18145422511
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14-C Work Weekend 

April 8 – 10, 2022 

Saturday Work starting at 8am – Breakfast, 
Lunch, and Dinner Provided 

Sunday Morning Projects: 9am until 12pm – 
Breakfast and Lunch Provided 

 

These are some of the projects currently on our list: 

• Pressure wash pool 
• Swimming Pool Coating 
• Tarentum Porch Flooring 
• Finish Enclosing Tarentum Porch 
• Create/Attach Handrail Tarentum 
• Repair Main Lodge Lower Entrance 
• Remove/Replace Concrete @AC Infirmary 
• Remove/Replace Concrete @ Main Lodge Carport/Entrance 
• Repair inside Main Lodge entrance 
• Backhoe work @ the Pond/Streams 
• Water-seal the zip line railing 
• Pressure wash & Water-seal Fishing Dock 
• Repair/Paint Picnic Tables 
• Indoor Painting (multiple locations) 
• Map Circuit Panels – Main Lodge 
• Fix Electric to Pond Aerator 
• Fix Wiring @ Bike Shed 
• REMOVING Trees/Bushes: 
• □ Trees @Cabin 9 
• □ Trees @ Zip Line 
• □ Tree @ Water Tower 
• □ Bushes @ Admin 
• TRIMMING Trees/Bushes 
• Splitting Firewood 
• Set Up Golf Course 
• Set Up Swings 
• Set Up Trampoline 
• Flowers/Flowerpots 
• Mulch Flower Beds 
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Shippensburg Honors 

At the January meeting of the Shippensburg Lions Club, Lion Duane Stum, left, was pinned with an 

honor from Lion and Scout Leader Kevin Angle. The pin recognized the 70 years of involvement with 

Scouting by Stum. 

 

Students of the Month 

 

The Shippensburg Lions Club recognized December and January Students of the Month with a 

certificate and cash during its January meeting. From left to right are: Aidan Brenize, son of Julie and 

Brock Brenize; Carter Funk, son of Tonya and Charles Funk; Bailey Martin, daughter of Phyllis and 

Jeff Martin; Gracie Johnson, daughter of Christie and Ryan Johnson; Lion President Lisa Kemp. 
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Club Officer Elections 
 

It’s time to gear up for club officer elections. By this time, Club Presidents should have named their 
Nominating Committee, and that committee should be recruiting candidates for next year club 
officers. A date for your club’s Nominating Meeting should be set for some time in March, and club 
members should be notified of that date at least 14 days prior to the meeting. The Nominating 
Committee should report their nominee(s) for each office, and additional nominations can be made 
from the floor during this meeting. 
 
The Election Meeting should be held in April. Again, club members should be notified at least 14 days 
in advance of the date of this meeting. A printed ballot should be prepared for this meeting and 
member should cast secret ballots. No additional nominations may be made at this meeting. 
 
Following the election, the Club Secretary should report the new officers in MyLCI under 2022-2023 
Officers.  

 

Vision Exam and Glasses Gift Certificate 
 

 
VSP Certificates for vision exams and screenings are available for clubs who 
receive a request for assistance.  If your club receives a request for assistance 
with glasses and/or a vision exam, please contact your Zone Chairperson and 
ask for a certificate.  This will help your club save funds that can then be used 
for other needs.  
. 

 

Vision Screening Update 

Now is the time to be in contact with your local school district to discuss the possibility of screening 
students during Kindergarten Registration. Also, it appears that regulations for vision screenings in 
schools will soon be updated to allow the screening results from our screening devices to qualify as 
the school’s official record. If you need assistance contacting your local school district, contact PDG 
Dennis Cope:  dennis.cope@icloud.com.   

 

  

mailto:dennis.cope@icloud.com
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Red Lion Honors Anna Heilman for Scholarship 
 
 

The Red Lion Lions Club is proud to recognize Anna Heilman, who was selected as the Red Lion 

Area Student of the Month for February 2022. This presentation took place on Tuesday, 8th February 

2022. 

 
(Pictured are Anna Heilman and John H. Fishel, Co-Chairperson of the Education Committee) 
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Celebration of Our Lions International Peace Poster Winners at the 

District Level 

What a pleasure it was to honor our distinguished and talented winners of the Lions International 
Peace Poster Contest at the District level at our Cabinet Meeting on February 19th!  With the 
2021/2022 year, the Lions International Peace Poster is celebrating its 34th birthday! It has grown in 
popularity so much that over 600,000 children in 75 countries are given this invaluable opportunity to 
share their vision of world peace through creating beautiful posters. The posters are judged on artistic 
ability, demonstration of the theme, and originality.  
I am proud to say that in District 14-C, there were 150 students who created and entered posters in 
the contest! How wonderful is that! I want to applaud and thank the clubs who sponsored and 
encouraged children to participate in the Peace Poster Contest. This year, we had 6 clubs that 
participated in the sponsorship of students. They were the Arendtsville Lions Club, the Dallastown 
Lions Club, the Jacksonville Lions Club, the Jacobus Lions Club, the Plainfield Lions Club, and 
the Upper Adams Lions Club. Congratulations to all of those clubs! We have our own Olympians 
with the talent of artistic and creative expression in the form of a poster demonstrating peace. And, 
now let’s celebrate this year’s winners! 
 
Our district’s honorable mention winner is Lucy Rutkowski. Lucy is in 6th grade at the Upper 
Adams Intermediate School and was sponsored by the Arendtsville Lions Club. Lucy’s favorite 
subject in school is art because she enjoys thinking outside of the box to make amazing artwork. In 
school, she plays the flute in the band. She, also, has been taking piano lessons since the second 
grade. In college, she would like to study costume design, interior design, or art and someday work in 
a theatre. Lucy’s quote which she included on the back of her poster was “We make peace together 
by helping each other.”  
 
Our district’s third place winner is Carter Quickel. We want to say a special thank-you to Carter 
for breaking the girl winners, only, cycle! Yeah, Carter! Carter is in 7th grade at the Dallastown Area 
Middle School and was sponsored by the Dallastown Lions Club. Carter’s favorite subject is English 
and Language Arts because he enjoys writing prompts and storytelling. Carter participates in the 
Middle School TV crew. His favorite hobbies are programming and drawing. In college, he would like 
to study animation and game development. For his occupation, someday, he would like to be a 
multimedia artist because of his enjoyment of art and 3D modeling software. Carter’s quote about 
world peace was, “A nation can’t be whole without every piece of the pie.”  
 
Our district’s second place winner is Riley Fletcher. Riley is in 6th grade at the Dallastown Area 
Intermediate School and was sponsored by the Jacobus Lions Club. Like Carter, Riley’s favorite 
subject is English and Language Arts because she says there are multiple right answers. In school, 
she participates in chorus, envirothon, seminar and band. Her favorite out of school activities are 
basketball and art. In college, Riley would like to study graphic design to prepare her for a career as a 
graphic designer. Other information she would like to share with us is that she is the middle child. 
Riley’s quote about world peace is “Peace starts with only one person who makes the choice.” 
 
Our district’s first place winner is McKinley Lentz. McKinley is in 6th grade at the Upper Adams 
Intermediate School and was sponsored by the Upper Adams Lions Club. McKinley and Lucy are 
very good friends. How cool is that! McKinley’s favorite subject in school is Math because she likes 
the challenge and thinks it’s fun to figure out problems. In school, McKinley participates in student 
council, chorus, art club, the STEM club, the book club, photography, the yearbook club, and the 
math Olympiad’s. Outside of school, she likes to play soccer, do Irish dance, be a Junior Lifeguard at 
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Bethany Beach, play outside, play Gag ball, and go camping. She would like to study education in 
college to prepare her to be a teacher who works with students with Autism because she wants to 
help them and thinks they are great kids. In the summer, she would like to be a lifeguard at the 
beach. McKinley’s quote about world peace is “No matter our differences or belief, by joining 
together and being connected, we can come out of the darkness and into the light.”  
 

 
Honorable Mention: Lucy Rutkowski (Arendtsville Lions Club), Third Place: Carter Quickel 
(Dallastown Lions Club), Second Place: Riley Fletcher (Jacobus Lions Club), First Place: McKinley 
Lentz (Upper Adams Lions Club) 
 

What an outstanding job each of the students did in creating their thought provoking posters! 
It is easy to see that all of our winners are very bright, artistic, creative, ambitious and kind individuals 
who have very bright and promising futures ahead of them. We congratulate Lucy, Carter, Riley, 
and McKinley on their accomplishments and wish them continued success in their future endeavors.  
I am, truly, looking forward to this coming year’s contest! I hope you are, too!  
 
The theme for 2022-2023 Lions International Peace Poster Contest is “Lead with Compassion.” We 
can learn so much from our youth in how they demonstrate uninhibited compassion for others. I can’t 
wait to see the amazing posters they will create demonstrating this theme. I, also, want to mention 
that I have gone ahead and purchased some extra Peace Poster kits. So, if you have not purchased 
your kit, yet, please let me know and I will see that you get one. The cost of the kit is $11.95. I will be 
bringing the kits to our District 14-C Convention on April 23, also. 
In addition, the Lions International Essay Contest was created to offer an opportunity for visually 
impaired young people to express their vision of world peace. Information about the essay contest is 
available on the LCI website.  
 
Please let me know if there is any way I can help your club to become an active sponsor in the 
contest. I will, gladly, come to speak to your club about the contest or visit with the teacher, 
counselor, advisor, etc. to make a presentation about the contest. Besides presenting a wonderful 
opportunity for our children, it opens a door to let members of our community learn about the Lions 
Club and the many services we provide. Contact me at hullmannt@aol.com or call (717) 428-3659 or 
(717) 600-7642. 
Lion Patti Hullmann, District 14-C Peace Poster Chair 

mailto:hullmannt@aol.com
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District Governor Visitation Dates 

 

DAY DATE MONTH CLUB NAME 

Tuesday 8 March Boiling Springs 

Tuesday 15 March Windsor 

Tuesday 22 March Newville & TEMPUS Leo 

Wednesday 23 March Jacobus Area Lioness 
 

* Date was not confirmed as of the publication of the District Directory 

 
Directory Changes 

New Changes 
Page 11 - Change date of Banner Exchange from July 22 to June 18, 2022 
Page 46 - Change President of the Boiling Springs Lions Club to:  John Aigeldinger, 1447 Lutztown 
Rd., Boiling Springs PA 17007,  h: 717-422-5484, jsaigel@comcast.net 
 

Previous Changes 
Page 83 - Change phone number for ZC Ron Bollinger to 717-891-2458 
Change President of the Boiling Springs Lions Club to: 

John Aigeldinger 
1447 Lutztown Rd 
Boiling Springs PA 17007 
h: 717-422-5484 
jsaigel@comcast.net 

Page 47 Change Lion Ray Highlands’ cell phone number to 717-226-1079. 
Page 11 - Change date of Banner Exchange from July 22 to June 18, 2022 
Page 61 - Change email address for Lion William Bankert, Jr. from webjmb.msn.com to 
webjmb63@comcast.net. 
 
 

 

 

 

  

mailto:jsaigel@comcast.net
mailto:jsaigel@comcast.net
http://webjmb.msn.com/
mailto:webjmb63@comcast.net
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York Springs Inducts New Member 

 

York Springs welcomed new Lion Darrell Ulsh in February. 

 

L-R: President Steward Herron, Sponsor Lion Yolanda Howe, New Lion Darrell Ulsh, DG Dan Brant  
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Windsor Fire 
Company 

& 
Windsor Lions Club 

Presents 
 

 

Grocery 

 

20 Games +Specials 
 

April 10, 2022 
 

Doors open at 12:00 
Games start at 2:00 

Windsor Fire Company 
94 Windsor Lane 

Windsor PA 17366 
 
 
 

For tickets call: 
Penny Dzubinski at 717-586-2372 
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February Caption This Photo Contest Winner 
 

 
  
In February’s newsletter we challenged Lions to come up with a funny caption for this photo. The 
winner is: 
 
 

Fly Catcher hard at work 
 
Submitted by: 
Lion Robert Werner 
New Freedom Lions Club  
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Celebrating 100 Years of Lions Service in Pennsylvania 

Lions of Multiple District 14 will celebrate100 years of service in Pennsylvania 1923-2023.  The 
Council of Governors has approved the creation of a limited-edition commemorative Centennial Pin 
for this very special occasion. 

Designs for this pin are being sought statewide and attached is an informational flyer. The winning 
entry will receive a $50 cash prize to be presented at the 2022 May State Convention. 

Please submit sample designs (.jpg, .pdf or Word .docx) by Friday, April 7th, to: 
tkodgis@atlanticbb.net. 

The MD14 Centennial Committee will blindly review all entries and recommend three (3) to the 
Council of Governors for decision of the winning entry based on a ranking method. 

The Centennial Committee looks forward to receiving your creative designs representing PA Lions. 
Should additional information be needed, please feel free to contact me at any time via email or 
phone 814/659-6620. 

Yours in Lions Service from the Heart 

PCC Terri Kodgis - MD 14 Centennial Committee 
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Convention Season is Coming! 

 
As we head into Spring, we look forward to a series of Lions conventions in April, May and June.  
Here is a brief description of each convention.  Registration flyers are included later in the newsletter. 
 
District 14-C Convention - The District 14-C Convention will be here before we know it.  This year’s 
convention will be held on Saturday, April 23, 2022, at the Wyndham Garden York.  Our special guest 
will be Past International Director Dr. Edward Cordes, Chairperson of the Lions KidSight USA 
Foundation. A cabinet meeting will precede the start of the convention.  The convention will include a 
necrology service, a keynote address by PID Cordes, presentation of several awards, district officer 
elections, seminars, and dinner following the convention.   
 
MD-14 State Convention - This year’s state convention will be held at the Valley Forge Casino 
Resort on May 19-22.  Immediate Past International President Dr. Jung-Yul Choi will be the special 
guest for this convention.  Hospitality Night will be an oldies-doowop sock hop featuring music by The 
BelAirs. 
 

 
 
Lion Clubs International Convention - We weren’t able to make a District 14-C bus trip a reality, 
but that doesn’t mean you can’t go. Those who are still interested in a bus trip should contact 
Swinston Travel. Lion Dan Swinzinski has organized a trip with a pick-up location in the Harrisburg 
Area. If interested, you should contact Swinston Travel at 814-443-2691 or email them at 
swinstontravel@gmail.com. If you want to travel on your own, be sure to register before April 1 to 
take advantage of the discounted registration fee, which is currently $175. The designated hotel for 
the PA Lions is the Hotel Delta Montreal by Marriott. The cost per night for this hotel will be about 
$200.  Smokey Robinson will be among the featured entertainers at this convention. 
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Save the Date! 

Boiling Springs Lions Club 

Is celebrating its 

75th Anniversary 

May 5, 2022 

At the  

Boiling Springs High School 

Guest Speaker 

PID James A. Cavallaro 
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